
 
Email correspondence between KEPC & GCC regarding Minute item 20.116 
 
From: clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk  
Sent: 30 October 2020 15:38 
To: 'troconsultation@gloucestershire.gov.uk'  
Subject: Experimental TRO Application Request 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
At the Parish Council meeting of October9 2020. Kemble & Ewen Parish Council resolved to apply to 
GCC for an Experimental Traffic Order (Double Yellow Lines) on Pheasant Hill as specified and 
permitted under the Local Authorities' Traffic Order Regulations and Sections 9 and 10 of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984. IT wishes to request experimental double yellow lines on both sides of 
the carriageway from the top of the hill to the station entrance as proposed in the Controlled 
Parking Zone/Restricted Parking Zone of 2019. Please could you advise what the next steps are in 
making this application?  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Sarah Broadley 
Clerk to Kemble & Ewen Parish Council 
 
E: clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk  
W: kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk 
T: 01285 770758 
 
From: clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk [mailto:clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk]  
Sent: 09 November 2020 11:20 
To: Highways Customer Service 
Subject: Experimental TRO Application Request 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Please see below email which I sent to troconsultation.  
As I have not had a reply I am forwarding to highways in case this should be a more appropriate 
avenue through which to progress the enquiry. 
 
I look forwards to hearing from you in due course. Perhaps you would be kind enough to direct me 
to the correct mailbox if this is indeed not the right place. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Sarah Broadley 
Clerk to Kemble & Ewen Parish Council 
 
E: clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk  
W: kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk 
T: 01285 770758 
 
From: Highways Councillors <highwayscouncillors@gloucestershire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 09 November 2020 11:48 
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To: Clerk To Kemble & Ewen Parish Council <clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Experimental TRO Application Request - 1129 
 
Good morning Sarah, 
 
Thank you for your email regarding a proposed application for an experimental TRO at Pheasant 
Hill.  The email address you have used in your direct email to TRO Consultation is correct.  However, 
as far as I’m aware, the team always have a high volume of requests to deal with, and the whole 
process is unfortunately a very slow one.  However, I have forwarded your email to Richard Gray, the 
Local Highways Manager, asking him if he can advise you on any correct and formal process that 
should be followed and any other relevant information. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Ray 
 
Ray Walters 
Highways Customer Service Officer 
Highways Gloucestershire County Council 
 
From: NEWPORT, Alexis <Alexis.Newport@gloucestershire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 11 November 2020 13:33 
To: Clerk To Kemble & Ewen Parish Council <clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk> 
Cc: 'Roger Pettit' <Rogerpettit@hotmail.co.uk>; PARSONS, Cllr Shaun 
<Shaun.PARSONS@gloucestershire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Experimental TRO Application Request 
 
Hi Sarah 
 
In response to you request for an Experimental Traffic Regulation Order (ETRO) for double yellow 
lines on Pheasant Hill.  
 
This will not be possible as we can only use an ETRO when we do not know what the result of 
‘trialling’ the scheme will be. We know what the result of implementing double yellow line will be… 
it restricts parking and vehicles will not be able to park there. 
 
Also, it is worth stating that an ETRO is a far more complex and time consuming process where the 
build needs to be paid for and installed upfront and consultation follows, which means that there is 
a risk we will need to take out the scheme in the future depending on feedback/ comments, which 
leads to more cost. We also need to consult for 6 months rather than the standard 21 days which 
requires a lot more officer time to monitor the scheme and deal with more comments over a much 
longer period.  
 
I hope this answers your query. I have a call with the parish at 3pm today where I can further explain 
this if needed. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Alexis Newport 
Parking Manager 
Network and Traffic Management 
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 01452 583688 

alexis.newport@gloucestershire.gov.uk  
 Gloucestershire County Council, Shire Hall, Gloucester, GL1 2TG 
 
 
From: clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk [mailto:clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk]  
Sent: 11 November 2020 17:33 
To: NEWPORT, Alexis 
Subject: RE: Experimental TRO Application Request 
 
Hi Alexis, 
Thank you for your email. 
I will feed this information back to the Parish Council. 
Kind regards, 
Sarah 
 
 
Sarah Broadley 
Clerk to Kemble & Ewen Parish Council 
 
E:  clerk@kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk                                     
W: kembleandewen-pc.gov.uk 
T:  01285 770758 
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